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Subject: FW: Planning Application Representation P/25/008/FUL
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Sent: Thursday, March 6, 2025 6:27 PM 
To: Planning (Isles of Scilly) <planning@scilly.gov.uk> 
Subject: Planning Application Representation P/25/008/FUL 
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Name: Emma Jenkins 
Address: 1 Parsons Field, st Mary’s , Isles of Scilly, Tr21 0JJ 
Representation:   
P/25/008/FUL 
 
To whom it may concern, 
 
I am aware I have missed the consultation period as this ended on the 4th of March, however I have 
only recently received a letter from South West Water notifying us of the works that are to be carried 
out on the Bishop and Wolf pumping station. I am also not hugely familiar with planning applications 
or commenting upon them so hope my comments are relevant.  
 
As a resident of Parsons Field I understand the importance of these works however am concerned 
about the proposed suspension of parking in the area. There are a number of residents in Parsons 
Field who need access to their vehicles at varying times of the day and need them in relatively close 
proximity to their home for a variety of reasons, myself included , that will be prevented from parking 
nearby to their homes due to this work.  
 
Similarly, since the works on the Town hall has been carried out there has been a further pressure on 
the car parking not just in this area but throughout town. For this reason, I would like to question the 
suitability of this site for the proposed storage of materials as it will place additional strain on car 
parking in town (there are between 15-20 vehicles that will be displaced ).  
 
From reading the application I can see that the suspension will only be between certain hours of the 
day however these are outside of the 'average' working day (8am - 6pm) and I fear consideration has 
not been given to where these vehicles may be moved to and the further chaos it will cause in already 
busy areas of the town where delivery vehicles and construction traffic for other island projects are 
already struggling to navigate the volume of parked cars.  
 
It seems that the use of this site has understandably been chosen for its proximity and convenience 
to the works however will cause further issues for the town centre and residents of Parsons Field, 
Sallyport and silver street . There are also sites just out of town (the Carn Thomas site and the old 
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school site) which lay dormant or partially empty that seemingly could be used rather than causing 
further chaos in town. 
 
I am fully in support and understanding of why the work must be carried out on the pump station 
however do not support the use of Parsons Field as a storage site as well as the suspension of 
parking which is what has led me to question this aspect of the planning. 
 
Once again, I acknowledge that I may be too late in expressing this as the consultation period has 
ended. 
 
Kind regards 
Emma Jenkins  
 


